
January Birthdays 

        
  1  Ed P.  '83  
  1  Butch W. '89 
  1  James C. '94 
  1  Slick  '02 
  1  Mary H.  '04 
  2  Bob F.  '82 
  4  Christina R. '98 
  4  Dawn M.  '08 
  5  Lynn G.  '02 
  8  Barb S.  '03 
13  Bob P.  ‘67 
15  Jerry E.  '86 
16  Chuck L.  '88 
17  Paul S.  ‘10 
18  Tami H.   '07 
23  Erica S.  '00 
24  Jeff S.  '07 
26  Sara J.  '80 
27  Dave L.  '03 
 

            

 
 
 

         

EVENTS 
1st – Bettendorf Group open all day 

 

2nd – Intergroup Office Closed 

 

7th – Marquette Holiday Potluck 

 

7th – Camden Serenity Group 

        Speaker Meeting/Potluck 

 

9th – Intergroup Business  

        Meeting on Zoom 

 

28th – Intergroup Speaker Jam 2023 

 

Tickets for our 49th Anniversary 

Event will be available from 

your Intergroup Reps or at the 

office after February 6, 2023. 

 

 
 

 
 

ILLOWA MESSENGER JANUARY 2023 

NEWSLETTER 
 

Call the office, 309-764-1016, 

by the 15th of the preceding 

month to include birthdays 

and events in the newsletter.   

 

Flyers and minutes are due 

by the 15th of the preceding 

month as well. 



 

 

GROUP CONTRIBUTIONS    

 

                 
       Nov.  
       2022 

       
   Jan. - Nov.          
         2022 

8n8 AA  0.00 1,356.08 
Aledo  50.00 50.00 
Bettendorf  0.00 3,823.48 
Big Book Study  0.00 633.65 
Camden Serenity  100.00 940.00 
Central Discussion  0.00 1,380.00 
Cleveland  0.00 50.00 
Courage to Change  0.00 679.48 
DeWitt  0.00 100.00 
District 90  0.00 250.00 
Geneseo  500.00 575.00 
Henry County Group  0.00 1,200.00 
House Group   0.00 50.00 
La Nueva Vida  0.00 50.00 
Ladies Night  0.00 773.64 
Last Chance  168.00 1,419.00 
Marquette  200.00 1,100.00 
Primary Purpose  0.00 200.00 
Rainbow Group  0.00 50.00 
Sisters in Sobriety  0.00 145.00 
The Three Legacies  0.00 900.00 
West End  0.00 165.00 
TOTAL  1,018.00 15,890.33 

    

    
November 2022 
Call Counts 

 

  
12-step  0  
Information  48  
Visitors  39  
Al-Anon  2  



 

Illowa Intergroup Business Meeting Minutes / December 5, 2022 
 

Virtual Meeting called to order by Intergroup Chair, Mike C. at 6:01 pm with Serenity Prayer. 
 
Attendance:  
Officers/Chairs/Liaisons present:  
Chair/Mike C.; Co-chair/Al B.; Secretary/Julie B.; Treasurer/Tim M.; Office Manager/Lisa W.; 
Telephone/Jennifer G.; Events/Cassidy G.; District 90 Liaison/Craig K, Webmaster/Randy C.  
Groups present: BB Study, Camden, Courage to Change, Geneseo, Henry County, Last Chance, Marquette, 
New Beginnings, West End. 
(If I missed anyone, please let me know!) 
Motion was made and passed to accept the November minutes as published.  
 
Officers’ report:  
Treasurer’s report: 
Checking balance forwarded: $4891.50 
Total income: $1798.67 
Total expenses: $2090.54 
Income minus expenses: (-291.87) 
Checking ending balance: $4591.87 
Comments:  Tim pointed out there is a known discrepancy of $7.76 (previous balance plus income minus 
expenses) which had to do with the refunds to groups over Venmo for flyers. Tim and Lisa are working on how 
to resolve.   
 
Office Manager’s Report: I gave credits or refunds to all the groups that paid for flyers in last month’s 
newsletter, as we didn’t have one to send out.  Paid subscribers will get an extra month.  Our newsletter chair 
has stepped down, so we need someone to fill that position until we can elect a new one in March.  Thanks to 
Randy C., a December newsletter was put together, and I mailed it out on Saturday.   
My Monday morning volunteer has decided to retire, so I need someone to volunteer to work in the office 
from 9-12:30 every Monday.  Otherwise, we will have to close the office at that time and find someone to 
cover the phone until I come in at 12:30.  Call Lisa at 309-764-1016 for more information.   
Call counts for November were 0 12-step, 48 information, 2 Al-anon and 39 visitors.  Our next business 
meeting will be January 9 at 6 p.m. on Zoom.   
In love and service, Lisa W. 
 
Telephone Chair: Thank you for allowing me to be of continued service in this position. Phone transfers have 
been going well on the weekends.  Reminders have been getting sent via text on Mondays and Wednesdays.  
Starting in January we will have an open position for the phone rotation. It is the 2nd Sunday of the month. 
Sobriety requirements are 6 months. Time is Sunday evening at 5:30pm until 9:30am on Monday, unless 
needed to transfer earlier. You can call myself or the intergroup office if you would like to be of service in this 
position.   
In love and service – Jennifer G 
 
Events: Intergroup Winter Event is planned for Sat. January 28, 2023 
Location: West End Alano Club - Davenport 
Event Name: Illowa Intergroup Speaker Jam 
Theme: Sunlight of the Spirit 
Speakers: Jennifer R. - Camden, Michael W.- New Jersey, Jen G. - Last Chance, Eric T. - Big Book Study 



Sound: David Hays 
Current Volunteers: Jennifer R., Molly L., Joe C. 
Need more people to be of service and assist beforehand and during. 
Donations: Looking for groups to donate baskets for the raffle, could use donations to put towards necessary 
supplies such as decorations, potluck supplies, raffle supplies, coffee supplies, etc. 
Potluck: Do we want to provide a main dish? 
Flyers: Need help distributing physical flyers. 
What is the best way to get the printed flyer to your home group/all of the local groups? Pick up from 
Intergroup? Mail? 
Zoom: BBSG has approved their Zoom room for use at this event so it can be hybrid 
Post Event Fellowship: The dance at the prior winter event didn't see much participation. Do we feel we 
should offer some sort of fellowship activity after the speakers are done? 
Allow Outreach? Vote to allow lAYPAA host committee to man an outreach table for their 2023 conference at 
the event.        
In love & service, Cassidy G. 
 
Discussion: It was decided Intergroup would provide pulled pork as the main dish like they did at the last 
event. It was noted there was a lot of meat left over at the last event so Cassidy will find out how much they 
ordered and make adjustments. After comments from Lisa regarding low attendance at dances, it was decided 
there would not be a dance to follow. Several agreed and no one objected to allowing IAYPAA to have a table 
set up at the event.  
 
Newsletter: n/a 
District 9 Liaison:  not present  
District 90 Liaison: report given verbally; no written report submitted.  
 
Webmaster: Hello Everyone, we had 2,939 users total but 1,961 actual users that were on the site for more 
than 30 sec., which is almost 500 more users higher than our average of 1400.  Last month we were 900 users 
higher than our average and I thought that was a suspiciously high jump.  After looking at some more of the 
site statistics I believe the jump was due to a hacker posting a comment containing HTML code containing 
several links to a various Gambling Websites.  Even though the comment was not approved, a link to the 
comment is temporarily stored on our server.  The public cannot see it, but the hacker can basically have a 
private link to a free private webpage.  I removed the unapproved comment and disabled the ability to post or 
request any comments.  The Meeting Guide was still the most visited page, the Events Page stayed as the 
second most visited page, leaving the Virtual Meetings Page as the third.  There was heavy usage for the first 
week of the month, which was before I changed the comment settings, so we’ll see what our numbers look 
like next month.  Lisa brought to my attention that on a phone you have to scroll past all the Newsletters to 
get to the Minutes.  I changed the Newsletter Page so that the current Newsletter and Minutes appear on top 
and added a comment for phones to “Scroll Down For Minutes.”  Last month we talked briefly about updating 
the “look” of the website and I should have some changes next month.  Keep checking the Events Page for any 
type of Group Announcements.  That’s all I have until next month.      In Love and Service Randy C. 
 
Group reports:  
8n8: not present 
Bettendorf: not present 
 
Big Book Study: Meeting attendance is good, both in-person and remote! The group is working on purchasing 
a laptop; since covid entered the picture we’ve offered a hybrid meeting and since we continue to have good 
remote attendance we are continuing to offer it. – Julie B (For Jerome) 



 
Blandine: Blandine is going well. We have seen an increase in newcomers and an unexpected but greatly 
appreciated turn out to our recent holiday events. As always we will have our speaker meeting on the last 
Friday of the month which is December 30, 2022. Also we have a few more holidays events coming up which 
are posted on the Intergroup website. On December 18, 2022, we will hold our annual Christmas potluck after 
the 11am meeting. On December 31, 2022, we will hold our annual New Year's event. From 9pm-11pm will be 
for fellowship and 11am-12pm will be a candlelight meeting. Please come out and enjoy a great time with our 
family here in the fellowship. – Michael R. 
 
Camden:  Camden has had strong attendance and numbers look good. We had a good turnout for 
Thanksgiving, we were open all day. We had a speaker meeting this past Saturday. We had a very good 
turnout. Next speaker meeting is Saturday January 7. 5:30pm: fellowship and potluck  7pm: speaker. Speaker 
is Desiree K – Laura  
 
Central: not present 
 
Courage to Change: Nothing new to report. Meeting attendance remains similar from last month. No events 
planned. 
 
Dewitt: not present 
 
Freedom Group: not present 
 
Geneseo: Geneseo Group is doing good, meetings have been well attended even growing.  Elections were held 
in November and all positions filled with changes except for 1 that stayed the same. Our next speaker meeting 
is on Friday, 12/23/22 at 7pm, Cissi L. will be the speaker, pizza after at members home for anyone that wants 
to go. Love and service, Lynette  
 
Henry County: given verbally; no written report submitted 
 
House Group: All is well. Attendance is steady. Finances are in order at this time.  
12/17 - Speaker meeting. Fred W. See posted flyer. 
12/25 - 10 AM Holiday Meeting 
12/31 - New Years Eve Meeting with potluck. Flyer coming soon. - Jay R 
 
Knuckleheads: not present 
 
Last Chance: Good evening my name is Jennifer G. I am filling in for Jeff K our intergroup alternate, his 
connection is not working tonight. At The Last Chance Group our attendance continues to be strong with lots 
of newcomers joining. Friday, December 16th come join us for our Speaker/Potluck/Ugly Christmas Sweater 
Party! Tacos will be provided, bring a dish to share. Chantel F from The Last Chance will share at 5:30 and we 
will eat at 6:45.  
We will have the doors open late on Christmas Eve. We will be hosting Christmas dinner at 12:30, after our 
morning meeting on Christmas Day. There will also be our regular meeting scheduled at 5:30pm that day. 
New Year’s there will be fellowship and games at the group after 8pm until midnight. Meetings are at 11am 
and 5:30pm. Both New Year’s Eve and New Year’s Day.  
Our next business meeting is scheduled on Sunday, January 29th at 12:20.   
In Love & Service Jennifer G 
 



Marquette: All is well at Marquette! Meeting attendance is good. $200 donation to Intergroup  
Christmas Eve 11pm candlelight meeting. Holiday potluck January 7th.  Happy Holidays! Love and service, 
Jennifer B 
 
New Beginnings:  Hello Everyone, the Meeting times are Monday at 6:30pm. No speaker meetings yet. 
Wednesday at 8pm and a Primary Purpose Big Book Study is Saturday at 2pm, we are on page 100 in the 
working with others chapter. If you are available, please stop in and share your experience, strength and hope, 
they could really use the outside influence. Randy C.  
 
Three Legacies: I have enjoyed my time as Three Legacies Representative this year.  I would like to thank 
everyone who has made me feel so welcomed. 
Three Legacies speaker meeting at Asbury Methodist church on Thursdays at 6:00 P.M. is going well. 
Attendance has averaged 30 people and an average of 4 children for daycare. The Three Legacies Big Book, 
Saturday, virtual meeting is 9:00 A.M. Information to get on both meetings can be found on our flyer at 
aaquadcities.org/meetings. 
The next business meeting is January 26th after the speaker meeting. In Service and Love, Vickie S. (given by 
Julie B. in Vickie’s absence)  
 
West End: report given verbally; no written report submitted 
 
IAYPAA report:  
IAYPAA has confirmed the dates of our conference.  Next year's IAYPAA conference will be hosted in 
Davenport Iowa on July 14th, 15th and 16th, 2023 
December's monthly events are:  
December 10th 5-8 pm Christmas Potluck, Christmas sweater and cookie contest.   
December 16th 5-9pm parents night out.  Drop off your kids for fun games and snacks while you shop.   
January's event is Chili Cook off January 7th.   More information to follow.   
Love and service, Ranae O 
 
**No other written reports were submitted** 
 
Old business:  none 
New business: looking for a newsletter chair fill-in until March, 1-year sobriety recommendation.  
If interested, please contact Lisa at the Intergroup Office.  
 
7th Tradition – Checks can be mailed to the office or donations can be made online via PayPal to 
illowaintergroup@yahoo.com.  
All reports need to be e-mailed to the secretary prior to the 15th of the month if they are to be included in the 
Intergroup minutes. 
 

Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer. Monday, January 2 is an observed holiday, so the next business 
meeting will be held on January 9 at 6 p.m. on Zoom. 
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December 4, 2022 District 9 Meeting 
Attendance:  
Officers: DCM – Lee C.; Treasurer – Kevin K.; Archives – Sheryl F.; Grapevine/Literature  – Ronna B.; CPC/PI - 
Christina G.(filling in)  
 
AA Groups: Jim E. - Big Book Study; Pam - Courage to Change; Rachael – Three Legacies; Mike – Central 
Discussion; Intergroup - Erica B.  
 
DCM - Greetings district 9, It has been a pleasure serving for the last two years. I have been taught to grow up, 
show up and do what's uncomfortable. In this transition I will be as helpful as needed as roles turn over. New 
chairs for district 9 will be receiving an e-mail to access their workbooks, some chairs will be passing on their 
workbooks. All incoming chairs will have access to their emails on January 1st. Instructions will be handed off 
to the new incoming DCM. Any new GSR's that are rotating in please make sure you get your e-mail address 
and other information to either me or incoming DCM Park. I plan on attending two more district meetings in 
the new year to help incoming chairs. Yours in service, Lee C 
 
ALT DCM. - There were 2,939 users total with 1,961 actual users  on the site for more than 30 seconds which is 
almost 500 more  than our average of 1400.  Last month we had 900 more users than our average which was a 
suspiciously high jump.  After looking at some more of the site statistics Randy found the jump was due to a 
hacker posting a comment containing HTML code containing several links to a various Gambling Websites.  
Even though the comment was not approved, a link to the comment is temporarily stored on our server.  The 
public cannot see it, but the hacker can basically have a private link to a free private webpage.  Randy 
removed the unapproved comment and disabled the ability to post or request any comments.  The Meeting 
Guide was still the most visited page, the Events Page stayed as the second most visited page, leaving the 
Virtual Meetings Page as third. 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve as your Alternate DCM the past two years.  It is always an honor and 
privilege.  Here is wishing all of you a safe and joyous Holiday season. In love and service, Park 
 
Treasurer – Beginning Balance $6822.04; Income $0; Expenses $393.05; Seed Money $300; Prudent Reserve 
$300; Ending Balance $5828.99 
 
Archives - Trivia Question: What year was the fourth edition of the Big Book released?  2001 
2003 - Experience Strength and Hope - The book was published. This was a collection of personal stories from 
the First, Second and third edition of the Big Book. 
2004 - Stepping Stones - Stepping Stones is declared an historical site. This is where Bill and Lois called home in 
1941. 
2005 - The Twenty-Five Millionth Big Book - The twenty-five millionth copy of the Big Book, Alcoholics 
Anonymous, is presented to the warden of San Quentin prison, at the International Convention in Toronto. 
2009 - A.A.’S Big Book Hits Another Milestone - The 70th publication anniversary of the Big Book, Alcoholics 
Anonymous, is marked in April 2009. Now in its fourth edition, it’s expected that the 30 millionth copy will be 
published sometime that year. It will be available in 58 languages, including American Sign Language and 
Braille. 
2014 - Big Book Turns 75 - April 2014 marks the 75th publication of Alcoholics Anonymous. In celebration, a 
replica copy of the First Edition, first printing of A.A.’s Big Book is made available by A.A.W.S. 



2017 - First-Ever North American A.A. Corrections Conference - November 10-12, the first-ever National A.A. 
Corrections Conference for North America arrives at “the Gateway of the West”- St Louis, Missouri – with 384 
attendees ready to make sure that when an alcoholic behind the walls reaches out for help, the hand of A.A. is 
there.  
I am very grateful for the opportunity to serve as your Archives Chair for the past 2 years. I have learned so 
much more of the history of A.A.  I would encourage you to please visit our Archives at A.A.ORG.  
I will be passing the torch to Rachel who will do a wonderful job and serve us well. In Love and Service, Sheryl  
 
CPC - Good morning and happy Sunday. This has been quite the learning experience for me to serve on District 
9. It has been an honor and I am excited to share what I have learned with the incoming CPC. Love and service, 
Shawna   
 
Corrections – Greetings from Corrections, I want to first say thank you for allowing me to serve. I will be 
setting up a meeting with the incoming Corrections Chair to transfer information. We have officially went 
down to 1 women’s meeting at the Scott County Jail which is on Monday night at 7pm. There are still 2 men’s 
meetings; Wednesday at 7pm and Thursday at 3:45pm. There is currently no meeting activity at 605 Main, but 
they are wanting AA to bring meetings into their facility. RCF there is a men’s meeting on Tuesday evenings at 
7pm. Literature has recently been sent to all facilities. Again thank you for allowing me to enrich my sobriety 
by being of service. In love and service, Vicki F. 
 
Grapevine - Hello from grapevine world! December's grapevine focuses on sober holidays and how to stay 
connected in remote communities.  My favorite article is about accidentally breaking someone's anonymity 
and what a godsend that ended up being.  
Please continue to support your grapevine podcast and Instagram! 
 
Nothing new to report for literature as well.  Its been an honor and a pleasure to serve as grapevine literature 
chair. My best to angel and kevin for the upcoming terms. I will do my best to assist in any way possible.  In 
love and service, Ronna 
 
Bettendorf Group - Bettendorf had elections so there is no business to report  
 
Courage to Change:  Attendance is steady 
 
 
New Business 
 

• DCM – New packets can be printed out in the link sent after 1 January 2023.  GSO will be making hard 
copies 23/24 but try to get from previous Chair.  

• New Business – Our next meeting will be 1 Jan and Sheryl made a motion to movie it to Jan 8th.  
Seconded by Kevin.  It was learned that DCM and Alt DCM will be unable to attend as they will be in 
Marshalltown and Secretary will chair.  Motion to keep it at 8 January 

• Jacklyn made a motion to purchase USB Adapter and stand to connect better on Zoom.  Estimated cost 
at $22.  Jim E. seconded.  In the following discussion Sheryl F. brought up the that using Zoom was to 
be a temporary situation due to Covid and not to be permanent.  We are losing the Spirit of Service 
Work by not showing up for our meetings.   This was tabled till January when the new Chairs are 
available.  Lee will send a copy of that Motion from our Past Actions to see how it’s stated. 

Meeting Adjourned at 11:25 PM 
 



District 90 Business Meeting 
Dec. 6, 2022 

 
Welcome- Serenity Prayer- Attendance: DCM-Randy, Grapevine/Alt. Secretary- Maddie, Geneseo- Ken, 
Archives- Aaron, Corrections- Craig, Geneseo- Ted, Last Chance- Krista, and Treasurer- Gene V.  
 
AA Birthdays: None          Minutes Approval- Motion-Craig, 2nd-Aaron, Minutes Approved. 
 
● DCM: Randy C. Hello Everyone, I don’t have much to report since the NIA 20 Winter Assembly isn’t until this 
coming Sat.  However, I did just get the flyer for the 2023 Spring Conference on March 10 & 11th.  Registration 
fee is $30, Sat. Box Lunch is $15 and the Banquet/Speaker is $52, so it does cost a little bit more to go this 
year.  That’s all I have until next month. In Love and Service Randy C. 
--Aaron asked what happens at the Spring Conference.  Randy explained that this is the biggest Conference 
Area 20 puts on.  It starts with a Committee Meeting followed by several Workshops and all-day AA Meetings, 
ending with nice Dinner/Speaker Meeting.  D90 hosted one about 4 years ago at the RI Holiday Inn.  This is not 
what we were going to host when COVID hit.  We were going to do a smaller Winter Assembly which was just 
the Area 20 Meeting with Committee Breakout rooms.  Randy, Craig and Ted, all had positive comments on 
past events they had attended.  Randy is going to email the flyer to everyone and see if there is any interest in 
going as a D90 Group.  
● Alt. DCM: OPEN  
● Treasurer: Gene V. was running late Report given by Randy C.  Beginning Balance: $1324.97, Deposits: 
$750.00, Debits: $0.00, Set Aside Monies (debit) $144.90, New Balance/Available Funds: $1750.07, 
Savings/Prudent Reserve: $449.48.  
--Craig didn’t see the $500 set aside for the Picnic, Randy will inform Gene outside of the Meeting. 
--Craig Motioned to send $500 to Intergroup, Aaron 2nd, Motion Passed. 
--Discussion about setting money aside for D90 Members who wanted to go to the 2023 Spring Conference 
and Randy will gather interest in going via Email when he sends the flyer out. 
--Ted Motioned to put the Treatment and Corrections money back up to $200, Ken 2nd, Motion Passed. 
● Secretary: Kelsey C. -Absent  
 
Committee Reports: 

• Corrections: Craig K.- Involvement in Corrections is just outstanding and I recommend it for anyone.  

Life Skills has 20-30 in attendance. Due to unforeseen circumstances the last 2 speaker meeting didn’t 

happen but we hope to have one Jan. 7th.  E. Moline is up & down, but there are 3 more applicants 

pending approval.  RI plugging away, both Men & Women.  Henry Co. also plugging away, somewhat 

difficult since we are talking through a window and a speaker.  Maybe getting involved with Galesburg.  

Received a case of Daily Reflections from Area 20 so planning to hand them out as xmas gifts at Life 

Skills. 

--Aaron Motioned to purchase a set of Step and Traditions wall hangings for E. Moline, Craig 2nd, 

Motion Passed. 

• Treatment: Brandon S.- Absent 
• P.I.: Open 
• Literature: Dave W. - Absent. 
• Accessibilities: Open 
• Grapevine: Maddie P. – Grapevine still has free shipping. A new Audio Project which will put stories on 

their YouTube Channel. They are switching to a new Order Fulfillment Vendor, trying to make ordering 
process better. 



• C.P.C: Open 
• BTG: Erica B. - Absent. 

• Archives: Aaron M. – Not much response with the Email request for Group information, struggling to 

get in contact and info from “old timers.” 

• Intergroup Liaison: Craig K. – There will be a winter event on Jan. 28th at the West End.  
--Randy added they are in need of a phone chair volunteer for the 2nd Sunday of every month from 
5:30pm-9am and an Office volunteer on Mondays from 9am-12:30pm. 

 
GSR Reports: 

• Geneseo: Ken M. – Doing alright. 
• Last Chance: Krista P – Attendance is strong. Dec. 16th Speaker/Potluck. Xmas Eve open Late and a 

Xmas Dinner after the 11am meeting Xmas Day. Open all day New Years with fellowship and games 
with the regular meeting times as well. 

• Henry County: Aaron M. – Dec 17th Speaker Meeting, speaker TBA. Regular Meetings on Xmas and 
New Years. Probably have some food and be open on New Year’s Eve but that won’t be decided until 
the next Business Meeting. 

• Camden: Jennifer R. – Absent. 
• New Beginnings: Randy C. - Meeting times are Monday at 6:30pm. No speaker meetings yet. 

Wednesday at 8pm and a Primary Purpose Big Book Study is Saturday at 2pm, we are in the Working 
with Others Chapter. If you are available, please stop in and share your experience, strength and hope, 
they could really use the outside influence.  

• 8n8AA:  – No Report. 
 
Gene V. arrived during Group Reports so time was taken to get him caught up on the motions concerning with 
the Treasurer. 
 
Old Business:  

• D90 Picnic: The date for the picnic is Saturday June 17th, 2023. Waiting on Erica to get prices for pulled 

pork. 

• D90 PI Workshop: Postponed until Spring. 
 
 

New Business: None 
 
Gene motions to adjourn, Aaron seconds. Meeting adjourned. 
 
Next Meeting: Jan. 10th, at 6pm via Zoom. 
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Time to renew your subscription? If the date on the address label is high-lighted, then it's time to 

renew! Please renew by sending your name and address along with your $16.00 subscription fee to 

the Intergroup Office. 

 

A subscription to the newsletter makes a great gift idea. Use form below to send in renewal, gift 

subscription, or Faithful Fiver donation! 

 

Name:  _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:  ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip: _____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Anniversary Date: Contribution amount:   

 

**EXTRA! EXTRA! www.aaquadcities.org is live!! 

** Be sure to check out our new website! ** 

http://www.aaquadcities.org/

